Minutes
Board of Directors Meeting
Mount Pleasant Community Centre Association
th

Date: Tuesday, May 19 , 2020
Time: 7:10 PM
Location: Phone Conference
Present:

Regrets:

Rod H., President
Anita R., Past President
Margery D., Secretary
Thomas F., Executive At Large
Michael D., Board Member
David C., Board Member
Clare B., Board Member
Meghan M., Treasurer

Staff:

Brenda T., Community Recreation Supervisor
Kate R., Child Care Manager

Guests:

John I., Park Board Commissioner

Jim B., Board Member
Joanna F., Board Member
Suman C., Guest
Maja J., Board Member

Recorder: Gary C., Administrative Assistant

Absent:

I

Call to Order: at 7:10 PM by presiding officer Rod H.

II

Acceptance of Agenda
-

APG will be listed under President’s Report.

-

Agenda approved by consensus.

Claire W., Board Member

st

III Board Meeting Minutes from April 21 , 2020
Moved by: Anita R./ Seconded by: Thomas F.
st
THAT the Board meeting minutes of April 21 , 2020 are adopted.
CARRIED
IV Park Board Commissioner’s Report
-

Spaces and facilities that have been closed down are gently opening back up. There are still road and park
restrictions and filming have been cancelled. Where possible, staff are working from home, but many have been
laid off or have a mandatory furlough day.

-

Coal Harbour and Roundhouse were COVID-19 sites for those experiencing homeless. Ray Cam and Creekside
childcare facilities were open for essential workers. Recently, some pickle ball, tennis and golf were opened up.

-

Anecdotally, there haven’t been any vandalism in parks. Grass isn’t being cut as often as staff have been
redeployed and seasonal staff have not been trained.

-

The meeting on April 27 was postponed until May 11 , which was the first meeting since March. Before May
th
11 , there have been 11,000 warnings issued for social distancing, on social distancing. No tickets were issued to
avoid conflicts with the public and Park Rangers.

-

Malcolm Bromley, the GM of Park Board, is leaving at the month. Deputy GM, Shauna Wilton, will be stepping
in and acting in the position while recruitment takes place.

-

There will be operation plan that will be routed to the EOC for assessment. The MP is very complex with the
fitness centre, café, library, childcare and centre itself. It may be a possibility to run programs out the schools.

th

th

V

Financials
A. Revenue/Refund Reports
-

Cathy tried to put together information from ActiveNet. Financials have been distributed and is up to date on
the numbers of refunds. Currently, missing group 1 as there hasn’t been a payment yet. Programs, Childcare,
Events, together have $55332 in the black. Not hugely concerned as the budget is $1.6m and $1.3m has been
spent. There is approximately $300,000 left for the remaining three months to the end of the fiscal year.
Liabilities and accounts payable are in good position as there are not many expenses are being incurred at this
time.
Moved by: Thomas F./ Seconded by: Anita R.
THAT the Board accepts the financials as presented.
CARRIED

VI Committee Reports
A. Pool Committee
-

No Report.

B. Park Committee
-

There will be a public process around Jonathan Rogers redesign. Anita will keep the Board posted on the
process.

C. Community Outreach Committee
-

No Report

D. Program Committee
-

Once there is word of reopening, Program Committee will meet. There are some programs held virtually with
the instructors. Some of them are free, others are fee for service.

E. Childcare Committee
F.

Brenda, Kate and David have had discussions on the reopening of the Childcare and how it will look like. All
this is course dependent on the building and when it will open.

Executive Committee
-

An application has been submitted by Nataly to the MusiCounts grant. There was a discussion on the potential
instruments that can be purchased with the money. Nataly has some ideas for programming. There will need to
be a process for cleaning and storing the instruments. Expected results should be in mid-June, hopefully by the
next Board meeting.

-

Canada Summer Jobs Grants has been approved for Our House day camps with two staff, 36 hours each week
for a total of 8 weeks. The application for the youth camp has yet to return. The application was amended to
include programming for afterschool and weekends considering the uncertainty of the summer.

VII Staff Reports
A. Kate
-

Staff are currently receiving CERB and a sub top up. Everybody is anxious to get back to the work and they are
looking for updates. Families at 3 corners are also looking for updates on timeline. In the Childcare network,
there are a lot of facilities that have sent out surveys to get a sense of and gauge where family comfort is sitting
for childcare. Interest is not very high at the moment for reopening. Our House, preschool, and 3 Corners will
not be reopened before June. There will need to be a 2 to 3 week lapse to allow for training of staff and
programming. Communication sent out will state look September as a possible month for reopening.

-

Draft recovery plan has been put together with guidelines and protocols. Security, cleaning and access are being
addressed, should other 3 Corners resume operations prior to the community centre. Currently, waiting on
City’s word on how further steps can be taken in the plan. EOC will provide framework that can be used.

-

Kelly has done some preliminary work for summer day camps and will be ready to go when approval is received.
There are families that have reached out to ask about the camps, but there will have to be reduced numbers.

B. Brenda
-

LR and HR are looking at all staff who are working and those on pay protection. There have been some
questions about equity and the recall process. City has confirmed that the GVFB will continue to be supported
rd
until July 3 . There might be some other staff coming to MP to support the food bank.

-

No response has been received on the Canada Summer Jobs Grant for the youth leadership camp.

-

There will be 4 students receiving scholarship at Tupper and 1 and VanTech. The Principal at VanTech will
connect Brenda with the Scholarship Committee.

-

Easy Park had requested authorization to reopen prior to the centre opening back up.

-

Ny has been working with CoV Protective Services for access to the building. Random regular things, OHS
safety inpsections in building is still safe. Brenda is still waiting to hear back on her reduced/part time schedule.

VIII President’s Report
-

Anita and Rod will be attending APG meeting via WebEx. The APG are bringing forward concerns related to
reopening of centres and would like to have Programmers back in centres to begin programming. A letter is
being drafted to seek input and suggestions from the City. A survey for all CCAs to send out to everybody is
being distributed. The survey looks at what concerns members have and what programs they would like to see
available.

-

All supervisors have been tasked to help with recovery, but APG is concerned with timing not having enough of
it for programming. Hopefully framework provided will be easy enough for transition.

-

There might be some demand for online courses after the reopening of community centres.

IX Adjournment
-

th

Meeting adjourned at 8:13pm. Next Board meeting to be scheduled on June 16 , 2020 at 7:10pm.
*****

